
Dear 5th Grade Parents,
Hello! My name is Cailin Bodnar and I am excited to be your child’s teacher.  Fifth grade is such an exciting year.  I look forward to working with you to make this a successful, fun year for everyone.  I hope you find the information on this paper to be helpful information that will help us start the year off smoothly.  

COMMUNICATION:  Please remember that you are an essential part of the school team.  If you have any question or concern, you can contact me by sending a personal note, calling school, 610-351-5880 (school office), 610-351-5900 ext. 28314  (my voicemail after hours) or email, bodnarc@parklandsd.org.  Email is the most efficient method of communication for me.  I will respond to your communication as quickly as possible.  You can also check out the Parkland School District website, www.parklandsd.org, Jaindl School website, www.parklandsd.org/ja/, or my website, www.bodnar9.wixsite.com/bodnar, for more information.  We also have a classroom app through Bloomz, more information to come. This year you will also be receiving a weekly newsletter on homework, assignments, specials schedule, etc. 
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ENCORE SCHEDULE:

Day 1: Gym: must wear sneakers
Day 2: Music
Day 3: Library
Day 4: Art: no smock needed, the art teacher will provide smocks 
SCHOOL SUPPLIES:  
I will provide:

· Assignment book

· Pencils, colored pencils, scissors, crayons, (etc).

· folders

Students please bring: 

· 1 ½ inch or 2 inch binder

· Labelled lunch box (if packing)

· Labelled backpack (no wheels)

· Pencil box

Students may bring their own supplies if they choose. 

*Please let me know if you are unable to get any of the above materials. 
DONATIONS:

Throughout the school year we are in need of donations.  Please consider sending in the following at any time throughout the year.  Thanks in advance!

· Tissues

· Baby wipes

· Lysol wipes

· Hand sanitizer 

· Old games or books

· Latex-free band aids 

CAFTRAC:  Students can deposit money in their own CAFTRAC account to cover the cost of lunch or milk for as many days as desired.   Send cash or a check in an envelope marked with your child’s name, my name- Mrs. Bodnar, our room number -314, and the amount enclosed.  Checks should be made out to “PSD Cafeteria Account”.  Please check out the food services section of Parkland’s website to learn how to manage the CAFTRAC account online.  When your child’s account has no money left, a letter will be sent home indicating money is needed.  Your child’s CAFTRAC account may be blocked from buying extra items by writing a note to the cafeteria.  A menu can be accessed on the Parkland website and a hard copy will come home the first week of school.
TRANSPORTATION:  If there is a change in your child’s regular dismissal routine, a note must be sent from you indicating the change or call the office.  Do not leave a message about a change on my voicemail or e-mail in case I would be absent or not get it by the end of the day.  Parent pick up at the end of the day is located at the door by the side parking lot.  Dismissal time is 3:25 pm.  
ABSENCES:  Please notify the absentee hotline, 610-351-5900 ext. 28711 to report your child is absent.  Missed work can be sent home with a sibling or neighbor if I am notified by noon.  Your child can also wait to make up any work when he/she returns to school.  If you are planning a trip, the school must be contacted at least one week prior to it.  A Vacation/Emergency permit will be sent home to be completed.  
BIRTHDAYS:  Our class would enjoy celebrating this special day with your child.  Please refer to the NEW changes to the birthday requirements.
MEDICATION:  Our school nurse, will administer all medications. Parents must complete a “Medical Authorization Form” before any medication can be dispensed at school.  In addition, parents are required to bring the medication to school.  The school nurse should be contacted if your child has any allergies. 
RECESS:  Our class goes out to recess every day. Throughout the school year, please be sure your child is dressed appropriately for the weather.  Also please label all items (gloves, hats, coats).   All children must go outside when weather permits.  If your child cannot go outside due to a health reason, a note is necessary.  

SNEAK PEAK: I hope you can make it to our Sneak Peek!  Kids will have a chance to meet me, see their classroom, choose their seat, and most importantly find out which friends are in their class.  Hope to see you on Wednesday, August 28th from 2:30-3:00pm! 
NEW STUDENT ORIENTATION: For any new students to Jaindl, please consider attending the orientation on Wednesday, August 28th from 1:30-2:30pm.  You and your child will have a chance to learn about Jaindl and even get a tour guided by a teacher!
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I look forward to a great year!

Fondly,                                 

Mrs. Cailin Bodnar     

